From: Bonenfant, Janice

To: Hamilton, Ashley
Subject: FW: TOC/TPAC referral on high speeds on Shawmut
Date: Thursday, May 26, 2022 10:34:24 AM

From: Hawkins,Zandra-Rice <ZRiceHawkins@ConcordNH.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, May 25, 2022 11:02 AM

To: Hill, Karen <KHill@ConcordNH.gov>; Bonenfant, Janice <JBonenfant@ConcordNH.gov>
Subject: TOC/TPAC referral on high speeds on Shawmut

Good morning —

| have heard from three constituents about high traffic speeds on Shawmut Street, particularly
between the Exit 16 roundabout and the split near Oak Hill and Appleton Street, in both directions. |
am told there was a fence taken hit by a car not making the curve coming down the hill (seeking to
confirm in follow up calls); the speed limit there reduces to 15 mph but might need that sign moved
farther up or with more fanfare.

The constituent requests vary from general traffic calming, to sidewalks on Shawmut and higher
curbs on the sidewalk section between the old Eastman School down to the roundabout. As a first
step, perhaps we can pull any crash data and capture speed data.

Karen, let me know if you have any questions or what else would be helpful. Ill follow up by phone
after | speak with the neighbor with the fence.

Zandra Rice Hawkins
Concord City Councilor, Ward 10

(603) 892-2150 (text/call)

zricehawkins@concordnh.gov
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